










Charitable Foundation recalls Martin coming to meet with him to 

tell him about the project. Rick says, "He had this great concept and 

was quite excited about it but he could hardly bring himself to ask for 

money. I'm not sure he ever did ask. I think I had to offer funds. We've 

always looked for good investments - we think of our donations in a 

business sense - if you can invest a small amount and get big impact, 

that's the best kind of investment. With Martin, we knew he knew the 

housing market, government officials and he could make a lot happen 

with not a lot of dollars. We weren't hard to convince." 

By May 2001, the working group invited 40 people including local 

Mennonite and Brethren in Christ pastors, together with members of 

their churches who were community leaders in health and social ser­

vices, into the discernment process to determine the will to respond 

collectively to this need and to determine what form the response 

would take. 

A meeting was held at the MCCO offices at 50 Kent Street in Kitchener. 

Pastor Sue Steiner of Waterloo North Mennonite Church was one of 

several pastors who spoke strongly in favour of the initiative. Martin 

recalls that pastors said, in effect, "We've been working at this issue with 

our missions/community board, wondering what we could do - and 

here you are with this concept. We could get on board with this!" Pastor 

Allan Rudy-Froese then at Erb Street Mennonite Church said, "You've 

appeared like an angel. We've been struggling with this as a commu­ 

nity." Erb Street was then in the process of doing a capital project for 

renovation of their own building, but as a community said, "We would 

like to extend the roofline to include folks in the community who also 

need shelter." It was at this meeting that Jeremiah 29: 4-14 was chosen as 

a biblical mandate for the initiative. 






























